
September 2021 

The Beacon 
Sunday Services—Begin at 10:30 and last                                   
approximately 60-75 minutes.  This month we begin 
the transition to hybrid services, available beginning                       
September 19 both in the sanctuary and on Zoom.  See 
the individual service descriptions below for details.   
  Theme for September:  Rejoicing/Joy 

President: 

Nanci Lorei 

 

Vice-President:  

Leigh Kostis 

 

Secretary:  Beth Ann Kopay 

 

UUCE Board Members: 

Annette Krusewicz 

Doug Michali 

Steve Sullivan 

Blair Tuttle 

Mission                                                            

                                                     

INSPIRE, CONNECT, ACT                                                              

We are a vibrant and inclusive religious 

community. 

We:                                                        

*INSPIRE personal and spiritual growth;                                                      

*CONNECT in fellowship and  service;                                                              

*ACT for peace and justice. 

 

Vision     

                                                                                 

We will:                                                      

*Share the wisdom of our guiding principles 

and nurture all  who come  seeking personal 

and spiritual growth.                                                  

*Be a welcoming, inclusive, and expanding 

religious congregation with diverse ideas and  

beliefs reflected in  our services and  programs.                                                         

*Establish ourselves as a strong presence in the 

region through greater community 

engagement. 

Covenant                                                                         

We:                                                          

*Covenant to promote a culture of  compassion 

and acceptance in our relations with each 

other.                                                                     

*Promise to listen with the intent to  

understand and to  communicate in an honest 

and respectful manner, even when we disagree.                             

*Acknowledge that conflict is an opportunity 

for growth. 
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September 5   Putting "Labor" Back in Labor Day               
 Service Coordinated by Dixie Morrow   

Bob Guthrie will read a moving homily by  Rev. Dr. David Breeden,   
Senior Minister of the First Unitarian Society in Minneapolis,                 
Minnesota. He describes growing up in poverty and how unions bring 
fair wages to many, but not all, workers, then and now.  Attendance 
on Zoom only.  Music by Pat Lorei and Kelly Armor. 

September 12  Joy Like a Fountain: Water Ceremony 2021
 Speaker:  Rev. Kristina Church       

 Join us as we begin our congregational year with a blended version 
(with participation both online and in-person) of our traditional           
Unitarian Universalist ritual of community and connection, the Water 
Ceremony. Like drops of water in an endless ocean, each of us is a part 
of the interdependent web of life. We are glad you're here!                    
Attendance on Zoom only. (If you would like to volunteer to attend 
in person to test the in-person experience, contact Michele Paich 
at (814) 460-4138) 

September 19  Rejoicing in Where We've Been, Who We 
     Are, and How We Are Becoming
 Speaker:  Rev. Kristina Church       

The celebration continues as we formally commission our beautiful new 
mural in a blended (online and in-person) service. What are the stories 
that created this beautiful new work of art? How do the symbols and  
images proclaim who we are as a congregation?  Attend in person or 
on Zoom. 

September 26   EC3: Our Community, Your College --  
          Rejoicing in the Hope that’s Erie County!
  Guest speaker:  Chris Gray, PhD (see page 4 for his biography)
   Service Coordinated by Al Richardson.  

The president of Erie County Community College (EC3) will share how 
the dream of Erie Countyôs own community college is coming into 
shape.  Students are seated, workforce pipelines are being developed, 
lives are being changed, and the College stands ready to be a full and 
equal partner in celebrating the rebirth of Erie County as a vibrant place 
to live and work.  Music by Jackson Froman.  Attend in person or on 
Zoom. 

  

 



MINISTER’S MUSINGS 
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BLENDED SERVICES START ON SEPTEMBER 19 

The Sunday Services Committee has been working hard to create blended in-person and virtual         
services. Starting on September 19, everyone will have the choice of either attending on Zoom or in the 
sanctuary.  Going forward, barring any directives from the Board of Directors, all services will be dual 
platform. While most music and sermons will happen in the sanctuary, some speakers and musicians 
will join virtually.  To prepare, the committee is looking for about 10 individuals to be "test                      
congregants" on September 12. These volunteers will arrive by 10:15 a.m., experience the service in 
person, then stay after to provide feedback about their experience. Please contact Michele Paich 
at micpaich@hotmail.com or (814) 460-4138 if you are interested. 

“Tears of joy are like the summer rain drops pierced by sunbeams.”    
         – Hosea Ballou 
 
As I write, I'm sitting in the minister's office-- my office!-- right here at 7180 Perry Highway. I'm 
looking out my window onto the parking lot, with its green trees and shrubs. It's a lovely day, and 
I'm so happy to be here in Erie. Our family has been here for about a week and a half now, and we 
are busy getting all settled into our new home. 
 
Our monthly worship theme for September is Joy. And so the above quote by our spiritual ances-
tor, Universalist minister Hosea Ballou, somehow seems appropriate for the times we are living 
through. Ours is a time of both/and: of joy like a fountain and of tears like the raindrops. 
 
As we begin the second year of our shared ministry, I think about the poignant blend of joy and 
pain that most of us are trying to metabolize right now. Each of us has been through so much in 
the past year. And I know we're all looking forward to returning to in-person Sunday services, and 
to the joys of being together as a congregation again. And yet, there is plenty of fear and worry too, 
as we watch the rising rates of Covid-19 in the community, and absorb the changing guidance 
from local, state, and national health agencies. For now, we continue to make our hopeful plans, 
knowing that they may have to change yet again in order to protect one another from this virus. 
 
While we don't know what the future holds, we do know that our Unitarian Universalist principles 
and values can help sustain and guide us through the challenges we'll face. 
 
We do know that this community of love and care will be here for us, even if circumstances do not 
allow us to gather in all the ways we would like. 
 
And we do know that we can face whatever comes, because we are strong when we are together. 
 
With blessings and hope for the future we'll create together. 
 
Kristina 

mailto:micpaich@hotmail.com
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PRESIDENT’S PONDERINGS 

Summer is winding down although as I write this my weather app says that it feels like 91 (it really 

does), and it seems like warm weather will be with us for a while.  But before we know it, the tempera-

ture will be cool and all the hoopla about pumpkin spice everything will feel more appropriate.  I do to-

tally resent the isles of Christmas decorations I saw in the drug store though.  Donôt rush me!  The kids 

are going back to school, and we all wish them well. It has been a tough year and a half.  We are also 

looking forward to possibly seeing each other in person at Sunday Services soon.  Our first ñinvite every-

oneò service is planned to be September 19th.  While COVID-19 transmissions are a big concern, we be-

lieve following the CDC guidelines will keep us all safe.  All UUCE indoor gatherings will require masks 

for ALL in attendance. Of course, if our local situation changes or guidelines update, we will get the 

word out.  We will continue to offer Zoom options for all gatherings where possible including the ser-

vices on Sunday mornings which will be dual-platform.  

Is there something you would like your Board of Trustees to know about, or consider as a priority, as we 

move into the new church year?  Please donôt hesitate to contact me or any member of the board.  We 

want to hear from you.   ~Nanci Lorei 

Board meeting notes from August 25, 2021: 

 

 Rev. Kristina highlighted her report: 

¶ Move to Erie is complete 

¶ Days off will be Friday and Saturday; week off is last week in September  

¶ Getting the Word Out video conference has begun and will continue 9/11 and 10/9.  Blair Tuttle and 

Leigh Kostis will attend.  Others are welcome. 

¶ Will attend the Our Whole Lives training for children and youth in Oak Park, IL, 9/24-26.  At least one 

more person is needed to complete training. 

¶ Committee on Shared Ministry is complete and will be meeting regularly 

 

 Committee reports: 

¶ Sunday Services—September services are complete.  Plans are to have in person services beginning 

9/19.   

¶ Building and Grounds—New air conditioners have been installed. 

¶ Membership—79 emails were sent to new visitors and friends explaining reopening plans. Edie Cultu is 

organizing greeters.  

¶ Finance report given. New Quickbooks is not completely operational. Discussion continues regarding 

treasurer responsibilities which are not clearly spelled out in the bylaws.   

¶ Aesthetics—plans are complete for the Doug Russell memorial at the entrance.  An unveiling and       

concert are planned for October. 

 

 Landscaping: 

¶ Previous lawn care person left suddenly.  Andreas Kostis hired for remainder of the year.   

¶ Concern about the landscaping around the building.  Andreas will be asked to provide a bid for the    

necessary work to be done before the building is opened for services.  

¶ Retreat for Board of Trustees, along with the Committee on Shared Ministry, tentatively scheduled for 

Saturday, October 23. 

 

Next meeting Thursday, September 16 at 6:00 p.m. via Zoom 
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UU BOOK CLUB 

Meeting monthly for over 25 years and welcoming all.  

Big news!  Meeting this month in our UUCE building & with a                                 
Zoom meeting option! 

Wednesday, September 22nd at 7:00 pm, discussing the book American Marriage    
          by Tayari Jones. 

Looking ahead to October 27th:  On Looking: A Walker's Guide to the Art of Observation 
           by Alexandra Horowitz 

Members suggest books for upcoming months and titles are an eclectic mix, varied in style and       
genre.    

Let Diane Guthrie (kerrywick@aol.com) know if you'd like to be added to our e-mail list to receive      
titles and information about our meetings.   

It will be fun to share the conversation! 

Chris Gray, founding President of the Erie County Community College of Pennsylvania, is an educator, 
artist, and community advocate.   

He has taught speech and theatre in higher education for 20 years and is active in community and            
regional theatre. Chris holds a Masterôs degree in theatre and a PhD in Educational Administration 
and Foundations, with a research area of theatre assessment. Chris graduated from, and is a 
firm believer in, community college.  

Dr. Grayôs professional focus has been strengthening regional ecosystems by building                             
workforces.  Connecting local business and industry needs to students interested in high-paid,                      
in-demand careers enhances the entire community. He believes in the power of collaboration between 
community colleges, business, and civic partners to shape local economic development.  

Dr. Gray is a peer reviewer for the Higher Learning Commission and is certified in Baldridge                    
systems.  He serves his community through service to local Chambers of Commerce, church                        
involvement, and other civic organizations.  Dr. Gray is an arts advocate having served on numerous 
boards including Williams Street Repertory (equity theatre), ArtsPartners of Central Illinois, Live  
Theatre League of Greater Peoria, and the Peoria Symphony Orchestra.  Chris led an effort to develop 
an Arts and Culture Plan for the Peoria Region as part of a Housing and Urban Development grant.  

Chris also gives back to his community through involvement in numerous service opportunities,               
including volunteering at middle school, Hooked on Fishing, Boy Scouts, WCHS Band Boosters, and 
serving as a judge for IHSA Speech and Drama competitions.  

  

BIOGRAPHY OF OUR GUEST SPEAKER ON SEPTEMBER 26 

mailto:kerrywick@aol.com
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AV TRAINING  

Help the services run smoothly by serving as an AV assistant! No prior knowledge is needed. 
Weôll teach you how to set up the P.A. system and how to connect it to Zoom.  AV assistants 
will rotate, usually serving 1-2 Sundays a month. Let Kelly Armor know if you are interested at 
Kelly.b.armor@gmail.com or 814-602-0619. 

Training on Thursday, September 2 at 6:00 p.m. in the Sanctuary  

GREETERS NEEDED 
 
As we begin our reopening plan for Sunday services, we will need greeters for both our in person 
and virtual services.  No experience is necessary.  If you have a friendly smile, like meeting new 
people, and enjoy welcoming folks to our amazing congregation, you qualify! New greeters will 
be paired with an experienced greeter.  If interested, please contact Leigh Kostis at Lwko 
@roadrunner.com or 814-838-2941.  Thanks!  
 
 
 
 

YOU’RE INVITED TO BE AN USHER 
 
It wonôt be long before weôll be meeting in person in the sanctuary! Part of our reopening will be 
to line up essential personnel both behind the scenes and in the public eye. The job of being an 
usher is very important and also very pleasant.  
 
The main job of an usher is to help the service run smoothly. There is a specific list of tasks to 
check off as a helpful reference, including tidying up the candle table, getting a glass of water for 
the speaker, adjusting the shades, laying out the hymn books, and generally making things look 
as warm and comfortable as possible. Welcoming people to the service and taking up the           
collection at the designated time are also included.  
 
You never need to have anything to do with the sound system. 
 
When the service is over itôs the usherôs job to put things awayéthe hymn books, the items on the 
candle table and items at the table at the entrance. Turn off all the sanctuary lights when you 
leave.  
 
Iôm looking for volunteers to agree to usher for one set Sunday a month, i.e. the 2nd Sunday of 
each month, from September to June. Please give me a call 814 866-2040 or email me,               
janetkrack@gmail.com if youôre interested. Thank you.        
                                           
~Janet 

mailto:Kelly.b.armor@gmail.com
mailto:janetkrack@gmail.com


 

Secretary: 

Joanne Davis                               

Office Hours:  

Monday—Thursday 8 a.m.-1 p.m. 

Fridays 8a.m.—12:30 p.m. 

  

Leave Voice               

Messages   

814-864-9300 

Please direct all mail to:   

P.O. Box 3495, Erie, PA 16508 

Weõre On The Web! 

uuerie.org  

Reverend Kristina Church 

kristinachurch@hotmail.com 

UUCE Thursday Email    

Updates 

Every Thursday an update of 

UUCE events and news for the 

week is sent out via email. 

If you would like to be            

included on the UUCE email 

mailing list, please contact    

Joanne@uuerie.org before        

9:30  a.m. Thursdays.  

"Please join our Facebook page, 
Unitarian Universalist Congregation 
of Erie! Here you can find Sunday 
Service announcements, upcoming 
events, conversations, words of     
inspiration and much more." 

For  additional information, please 

contact Kristin Maguire at 

(krisspins@aol.com). 

 September Birthdays

03—Michele Rupp  24—Liz Yount 

05—Linda Burfield  25—Barb Brennan 

12—Garrett Lyle-Lindahl 29—Ann Townsend 

15—Hannah Cedzo  29—Lynne Brown 

16—Chris Durrow 

18—Lisa Nathanson 

21—Bob Rhodes 

Service Attendance: 

August 1—Reading, Reflecting and Responding to Racism—Michele Paich—

        33 participants. 

August 8—Unpacking Familiar Platitudes—Steve Sullivan—42 participants. 

August 15—Listening and Reflecting—Michele Paich and Dixie Morrow— 

        38 participants. 

No services August 22 or 29. 

The Beacon is published monthly.   

We welcome your suggestions  

and submissions.   

The deadline for articles for the            

October issue is                                                    

Saturday,  September 18 .                              

Send submissions to:                                 

Joanne@uuerie.org. 

Beacon Editor/Layout:  Joanne Davis 

  

To receive future newsletters via                 

e-mail link or through the mail, please 

register with Joanne at  864-9300 or    

Joanne@uuerie.org.                                   

Remember, you must register                                           

to receive a newsletter.                        



September 2021  

Sun  Mon  Tue  Wed  Thu  Fri  Sat  

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30   

Sunday Zoom 

service,  gather at 

10 a.m.,            

service at 10:30 

Sunday Service in 
our UUCE building 
& with a                                 
Zoom meeting   
option, gather at 10 
a.m. on Zoom,   
service at 10:30 

Memory Café               

1-3 p.m. 

Memory Café               

1-3 p.m. 

Buddhist Sangha 

7 p.m. at UUCE 

Buddhist Sangha 

7 p.m. at UUCE 

Board of Trustees     

6 p.m. via Zoom 
Buddhist Sangha 

7 p.m. at UUCE 

Erie Atheist and           

Agnostic                   

Community 7 p.m.            

at UUCE 

Erie Atheist and           

Agnostic                   

Community 7 p.m.            

at UUCE 

Erie Atheist and           

Agnostic                   

Community 7 p.m.            

at UUCE 

Alcoholics  

Anonymous 

8:30 a.m. at 

UUCE 

UU Book Club      

7 p.m. at UUCE 

and via Zoom 

Board of Trustees 

6 p.m. via Zoom 

Social                      

Responsibility  

Zoom meeting          

6:30 P.M. 

Erie Atheist and           

Agnostic                   

Community 7 p.m.            

at UUCE 

Alcoholics  

Anonymous 

8:30 a.m. at 

UUCE 

Alcoholics  

Anonymous 

8:30 a.m. at 

UUCE 

Alcoholics  

Anonymous 

8:30 a.m. at 

UUCE 

Buddhist Sangha 

7 p.m. at UUCE 

Sunday Service in 
our UUCE building 
& with a                                 
Zoom meeting   
option, gather at 10 
a.m. on Zoom,   
service at 10:30 

Sunday Service in 
our UUCE building 
& with a                                 
Zoom meeting   
option, gather at 10 
a.m. on Zoom,   
service at 10:30 


